Sample Letter to Parents
(can be modified to suit accident, death, or suicide)

date 

Dear parents, 

(opening) 
I want to share with you information about a recent event that has affected the entire school community. I'm sending you this letter to give you the facts as opposed to any rumors you may have heard, to assure you that we are doing everything we can to get through this event with a minimum of hardship, and to suggest ways you may help your own children. 

(facts) 
This morning one of our tenth-grade students, STUDENT, hanged himself. He was discovered by two other students in one of the school bathrooms. According to the medical authorities who were called in, death was due to asphyxiation from hanging on his belt. The police and our counselors are investigating what may have caused STUDENT to do this. As far as we know at this time, there was neither a suicide note nor a warning. STUDENT was a well-liked, good student who played football and wrote for the school paper. 

(effects) 
We are all shocked and saddened by this event. We've shared this information with our staff and students so they know the facts. We've made available counselors, teachers, and other helping resources so that students, staff, and parents can get help when they need it. In addition, we've provided ongoing support during school so that students can express their feelings. Please call us at 999-9999 if you need assistance. 

Although we have never before had a suicide at this school, we're aware that people, particularly students, and most particularly students close to the suicide, have intense, sometimes conflicting feelings about the event. Some may feel responsible for not having prevented STUDENT from killing himself. Others may feel angry at what he did. Still others may see him as a heroic figure. 

On the one hand, we are doing everything we can to help students work through these feelings. We're trying to allow them to express themselves in any way they feel appropriate--through discussion, writing, drawing, and so on. On the other hand, however, we're also intent on avoiding any glamorization of STUDENT's suicide. We don't want that to happen here, and we are discouraging any thoughts of suicide as a viable option for solving problems. Consequently, while we're sensitive to students' feelings and while our sympathies go to STUDENT's family, we will try to resume a routine at school as soon as possible. 

(what parents can do) 
You can help your children simply by talking and listening to them. We don't always know how a student will be affected in a crisis, but you know your child the best of any​one. Be prepared for your child to do any of the following: 

*Claim not to be affected 
*Ask a lot of questions 
*Act agitated and angry 
*Try abnormally hard to be good 
*Withdraw 
*Have frightful dreams 

We encourage you to be sensitive with your child and to call us if we can help in any way. 

If you wish to send something to the STUDENT family or to otherwise express your condolences, please call 555-6320. 

(future event) 
We've planned a Parent Meeting on Wednesday, March 12, 7:00 pm, in the ALPHA Conference Room. At that meeting, we can talk about the memorial service for STUDENT and any other related issues you'd like to bring up. 

(other material) 
I've enclosed some other material that you may find helpful, including a description of the warning signs of suicide and other counseling resources available in our community. 

Sincerely, 
